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We began our term with several goals in mind.  We saw our task to “right the ship”; to lead the board to stabilize our journey and build a solid foundation to continue and grow this very important ministry.  We hoped to increase the number of weekends in NAR and thus reach many more couples.  We were looking for ways to involve encountered couples in the ministry following their weekend.  We also hoped to improve our financial stability.
The journey has been challenged at times by things within as well as things without.  Implementation of the Common Protestant Outline has not come without frustration.  We lost several presenting couples through this process, some who just were not willing to rewrite talks again, and some who were discouraged by lack of opportunity to present weekends due to the declining number of weekends in NAR.  Then there was some confusion as to purpose and direction of the new CPO outlines.  Some envisioned weekends just popping up put on by a mix of several faith expressions.  The enthusiasm was understandable, but the sensible administration of such weekends was not possible.  The underlying concept of the CPO is to be able to aid faith expressions short of presenters or to make best use of funds and resources by bringing a couple from another faith expression to help put on a weekend.
Another distraction was the ever present concern of same sex couples wanting to attend a World Wide weekend.  We believe we have adequately addressed this by pointing out that our weekends (or Experiences) and all our materials are based on a man and woman marriage relationship and do not serve other types of relationships.
We have reached some of our goals.  From a financial standpoint we are in a better position than we have been.  Some of this is due to reducing the number of face to face meetings per year.  Although face to face meetings are very important, we believe by meeting once a year and doing phone or Skype meetings in between is sufficient.  We were pleased with the conference call process we used in November where we met separately with district leaders then summarized the results and passed them back to all for revue before taking any action worked well.  Thanks to all for your cooperation in this.  We also have realized additional contributions from “alumni” as a result of the fledgling appeal to encountered couples.  We believe this is just the beginning and continuing support of the ministry will increase in the future as we continue to pursue this avenue.
The general consensus we get is that participation in Journey groups and other post weekend activities has not improved much.  The monthly eblast presentations have been well received and we hope this will encourage more on going participation.

Even though we travelled through some rough terrain at times, seemingly tilting at windmills, serving you through this ministry has truly been a blessing.  The support and activity of members of this board  has been outstanding.  Operating as we do on a consensus basis can be trying at times, as we share divergent opinions.  However, by listening, weighing, and praying, and God’s blessing, we are able to achieve a unity that equips us to go forward with a solid foundation and faith in our dream of an encountered world.

Knowing and working with each of you has been special in it’s own right.  You will ever hold a place in our hearts.  Three years at the start of our service seemed like a long time.  Now we discover that it went by almost in an instant and we ran out of time before some of our goals could be met.  This is no reflection on the care and effort of our board.  
We thank everyone for their support and faith in us as leaders.  We are confident this ministry will go forward in capable hands as we pass the mantle of leadership.

Submitted in love and thanks,

Don & Judy Christiansen and John & Nancy Orwig
